Update to Traveling Basketball Team Formation

Chanhassen Association Basketball has reviewed the position on limiting age groups to a specific number of teams in both the girls and boys program.  The girls program is not limiting, CAA Basketball has made cuts on rare occasions and always fields as many teams as possible, thus it is not anticipated the need to consider adding any girls teams.  Currently in the boys program, 4th grade supports two teams, and 5-8th grade supports three teams.  Feedback from our basketball feedback survey and the continued number of players in basketball, Chanhassen Basketball wants the traveling program to provide the right opportunities of development for the success of our players.
Chanhassen basketball :

· Stands for giving the players the right opportunities to play basketball

· Gives players the experience of competitive traveling teams and recreational in-house leagues
· Encourages players to continue playing basketball

· Develops future players at all levels of basketball 

For a specific boys grade to add an additional team, criteria has been defined as:
· A grade level must have at least 40 players registered and participating in tryouts

· Tryout evaluations of players confirms that the addition of a 4th team could be competitive in traveling basketball

· Gym space availability, likelihood of more shared practices and more Wed/Fri practices for all travel teams
· Coaches availability

· Commitment from the players and parents to compete in a traveling team

Realize that the numbers and evaluations may not support having an additional team at a grade level.  The team formation will be evaluated each year and means additional teams formed one year, may not exist the next year.  This will include feedback from prior year coaches and by the basketball board.  
